
 

 

December 29, 2020 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Ricketts 
Governor of Nebraska 
State Capitol Building 
P.O. Box 94848 
Lincoln, NE 68509-4848 
 
 and 
 
Mr. President, Mr. Speaker and 
Members of the Legislature 
State Capitol Building 
P.O. Box 94848 
Lincoln, NE 68509-4848 
 
Dear Governor Ricketts and Members of the Legislature: 
 
 According to the provisions of Section 39-1392, R.R.S. 1998, I am submitting One-Year and 
Five-Year Programs of anticipated design, construction, maintenance and improvements for our State’s 
recreation roads.  This includes exterior access roads as well as interior service roads. 
 
 Section 39-1392, R.R.S. 1998 provides that only projects certified by the Game and Parks 
Commission may be included in the Recreation Roads One-Year and Five-Year Programs.  The 
attached programs and projects do comply with that provision. 
 
 The following documents are attached for your review: 
 

1. One (1) Year Program (for calendar year 2021):  This report includes both certified (capital 
improvement) and maintenance (resurfacing and restoration) projects anticipated for the 
next calendar year. 

 
2. Five (5) Year Certified Program (for calendar years 2022 through 2024):  This is a report of 

anticipated resurfacing and restoration projects/capital improvement projects which have 
been identified and certified by the Game and Parks Commission.  Many of these projects 
have not yet been programmed. 

 
3. Certified Recreation Road Construction Plan:  This is a long-term listing of capital 

improvement priorities, as identified by the Game and Parks Commission. 
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4. Financial Status of the Recreation Road Fund - Fund Number 2672:  This report shows 
the current and future financial status of the State Recreation Road Fund, as reported by 
our Controller Division. 

 
5. Project Letting Lists for 2018, 2019, and 2020:  These reports include recreation road 

projects let to contract during the current, as well as the two previous, calendar years.  
They include both certified and maintenance projects. 

 
 The Department of Transportation pays close attention to resurfacing, restoring and maintaining 
the State’s existing recreation roads.  After annual inspections, we prioritize the required maintenance 
projects, carefully considering the condition of each road and the available recreation road funding.  
Our One (1) Year Program for recreation roads currently identifies an estimated $7.8 million of needs. 
 
 As you can see, the estimated cost for the projects shown in our Five (5) Year Certified Program 
alone greatly exceeds the anticipated fund accrual during that same period, based upon approximately 
$4.2 million per year accruing into the Recreation Road Fund.  This capital improvement plan will 
change as maintenance needs arise and the priorities of the Game and Parks Commission shift.  We 
work diligently to balance these capital improvement goals with the maintenance needs of our existing 
recreation roads. 
 
 The Department of Transportation wishes to acknowledge excellent cooperation from the Game 
and Parks Commission during the planning, design and construction of these important projects. 
 
 If additional detail or explanation of our stewardship of the State Recreation Road Program is 
desired, we will be pleased to provide it upon request.  Thank you for your continued support. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Moe Jamshidi, P.E. 
Acting Director  

 
 
 
Attachments 
 
cc: Jim Swenson, Game and Parks Commission 
 Bob Bergholz, Game and Parks Commission 
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